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Legacy for Life Society 
 
This coming year, A Place of Refuge will be 
celebrating its 25th Anniversary.  We have definitely 
shown that weôre ñhere to stayò and therefore 
dedicated to insuring the future of this ministry.  To 
that end, we have launched a new giving initiativeé
the Legacy for Life Society. 
 
Legacy for Life Society enables you to care for future 
generations beyond your lifetime by leaving a 
bequest for A Place of Refuge Ministries in your will. 
Your gift to A Place of Refuge Ministries can 
continue your ties to our work and enrich the lives of 
all of those we serve, well into the future. 
 
Please call 414-438-2767 or email us at 
aplaceofrefuge@aol.com to receive more 
information and a brochure explaining more about 
wills, how to leave a bequest, and becoming a 
member of the Legacy for Life Society. 
 
Thank you for your continued support of A Place of 
Refuge Ministries. 
 
Trish Kagerbauer 
Development Director 

 

 
Advocacy  
 
The Advocacy portion of our ministry continues to 
serve moms and children in need and the needs are 
great.  Women have been assisted with rent 
assistance and referrals to existing agencies for 
food, clothing and other resources.  And they have 
found friendship and love as they struggle with a 
variety of issues. 
 
As some of you may know, all of your donations of 
baby items are lovingly collected, washed, and 
stored by Joanne Fairchild.  She takes the items and 
puts together beautiful layettes that the mothers are 

thrilled to receive.  I recently invited Joanne to 
accompany me on some of my visits to mothers so 
she could see firsthand how much her hard work 
and kindness are appreciated and the joy she brings 
to others. 
 
One of the moms we visited had just given birth to 
identical twin boys.  We each got to hold one.  They 
look so much alike that even mom was still checking 
their ankle bracelets in order to tell us who we were 
holding. 
 
Abortion-minded women continue to contact us.  A 
recent call came from a woman who is being 
pressured to abort her baby by the father, her many 
bills and her struggles to care for her other children. 
She works hard at her job, but her hours have been 
recently cut.  Prayers for her and all the others like 
her are greatly appreciated.  Her baby is due in 
December and we will continue to provide her with 
help and support.  
 
I also had a chance to visit with a mom we helped 
four years ago.  She too was abortion-minded and 
pregnant with twins.  One of the twins was there at 
the time and it was wonderful to see her.  Mom now 
has a full time job and her own apartment and is 
doing very well.  God is good! 
 
Please pray for all of our moms and little ones and 
our Advocacy program.  If you would like to learn 
more about becoming an advocate please contact 
me at 414-761-2270 or LMNHass@thewarren.us. 
 
Blessings,  
Linda Haas 
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News from Refuge House 
 
Weôve had a very busy summer at Refuge House 
with many residents transitioning in and out.  
 
One mom and her two sons became residents in 
June.  Her little girl is due to arrive on Christmas 
Day.  The boys are so excited about their little sister. 
This will be our first girl at Refuge House this year! 
Another mom arrived in July.  Her little boy arrived in 
October.  Mom is doing well and adjusting to her 
sonôs active night schedule. Many other moms were 
able to find housing and are continuing work and 
college courses after transitioning. 
 
With all of these transitions, there is still a need for 
additional volunteers to help with moves to and from 
Refuge House as well as transporting furniture and 
other large items to Blessed Again Resale.  We have 
trailers for this purpose and just need the manpower. 
If you would like to be added to our list of 
transportation volunteers, please contact Jennifer, 
our transportation coordinator at 262-442-9155. 
 
When I see all of these babies with their moms I am 
so thankful to God for each of these tiny miracles. 
Watching the love on the face of each mom for their 
babies is a pure joy. 
 
This newsletter is the last one of 2017. Thank you so 
much for supporting A Place of Refuge Ministries. 
The residents, my husband and I wish everyone a 
Happy Thanksgiving and a very Merry Christmas. 
 

Godôs blessings to allé 
Ronne Murray, Manager 

 

 

Laundry Baskets of Love 
Here is another great project for your family or 
group!  Moving into a shelter is a difficult transition.  
A small way we can make our moms feel at home is 
to give them some personal items of their own when 
they arrive.  You can help us do this by creating 
Laundry Baskets of Love for our moms.  Baskets 
can be delivered to Blessed Again Resale during 
regular business hours and will be delivered to 
Refuge House.  We have moms transitioning into 
Refuge House all the time, so please consider this 
great way to help us. 
 
Items that need to be included in the basket are: 
 
Ǆ  One twin sheet set, regular length. Not the  
    deep mattress type. Colors: solid neutrals or  
    light colors.                                          
 
Ǆ  Towels: 2 bath, 2 hand towels, 2 washcloths 
  
Ǆ   Tooth brush, toothpaste, floss sticks 
 
Ǆ   Deodorant 
  
Ǆ   Body wash, shower gel or body lotion 
 
Ǆ   Shampoo and conditioner (Approximately 4  
     out of 5 of our residents are African American  
     and need products specifically made for their  
     hair such as Pantene Truly Natural) 
 
Ǆ   Hairbrush, comb 
 
Ǆ   Chapstick,  small container of  Vaseline 
  
Ǆ   Small blank notebook or journal 
 
Ǆ   We currently have a donor church that will 
     add a Bible 

 



 

 

On Sunday, February 25th, A 
Place of Refuge Ministries 
will celebrate our 25th 
Anniversary at Concordia 
University Wisconsin. The 
event will include a worship 
service, program and 
optional catered dinner. Our 

annual meeting will follow. More information will 
follow in our winter newsletter and will be sent to 
congregations. Please make plans to join us. 

 
Blessed Again News 
 
We have made many changes inside the store in the 
past months.  The carpet has been replaced in the 
front entrance and around the counters.  This 
changes the appearance of the store when 
customers walk in.  We have already had several 
customers compliment us on the changes.  The 
intake room has been filled with donations since we 
received the donation from Just Between Friends 
and another from a family that lost their Dad and  
Mom within 2 months time.  We are grateful for all 
our volunteers that are helping to keep the donations 
priced and on the floor in a timely manner.    
 
Just a reminder to everyone that our store hours will 
change on November 1, 2017.  We start our winter 
hours which will be 10:00am to 4:00pm, Tuesday 
through Saturday.  These hours will be in effect until 
April 1, 2017.  We are still taking donations on 
Mondays even though the store is closed.  We are 
not taking donations on Sundays and ask that 
donations not be left at the doors.  Most of the time 
when this happens we find that they have been 
opened and gone through before we arrive on 
Monday. 
 
We continue to ask for Godôs guidance in making 

Blessed Again Resale a profitable source of income 

to support A Place of Refuge.  We can only do this 

through donations and sales.  Please stop in to see 

what we have to offer you. 

Godôs Blessings 
Maribel 
Blessed Again Resale Shop                                       
7624 W. Hampton Ave.  Milwaukee, WI  

 
 
 
 
 

Refuge House Construction Complete! 

 
Thanks to a generous and timely grant from the 
South WI District LWML, the back of our shelter, 
Refuge House, has been completely renovated. All of 
the overhangs have been reinforced, rotting lumber 
was removed and replaced, fire escapes were rebuilt 
and our two porches are rebuilt and now usable by 
our moms. We are so grateful to the women of the 
LWML for the ability to make these changes and 
keep Refuge House a safe haven for our moms and 
their children. 

 
 



 

 

Memorials and Honorariums 
 
FROM:          IN MEMORY OF: 
Jo Ann Maske   Kenneth Moe   
Mr. & Mrs. Albert Langenegger Ed Vorpagel  
Ruth Lawonn   Gerald, Tim & Mark  
         Lawonn   
Kathy Reith   Nancy & Charley  
         Rushing, cousins 
Sharon Stehli   Bob Jaeger   
Jeffrey & Karen Lippert  Al & Marian Lippert  
Sharon Stehli   Bertha Schroeder,  
         grandmother 
Daniel & Eunice Szpiszar  Howard & Harriet Riebe  
Rev. Ronald Froehlich  Judie Froehlich   
Phil Hagedorn   Kenneth Moe 

        

 
 

 
 
 
FROM:                              IN HONOR OF: 
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Brueckner Ardis Kelling 93rd Birthday  
Esther Oehme   Janet Landgrafôs 80th  
         Birthday 
Jean Roman   LuAnn Roman   
Phil Hagedorn   Lutherôs 95 Thesis  
Trish Kagerbauer   500th Anniversary of the  
         Reformation  
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